

Department of Commerce, Community, and Economic Development

DIVISION OF ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

P.O. Box 110803 Juneau, Alaska 99811-0803

Main: 907.465.2506 TDD: 907.465.5437 Fax: 907.465.2563

February 26, 2014

Senator Pete Kelly, Co-Chair Senator Kevin Meyer, Co-Chair Senate Finance Committee Alaska State Senate Juneau, Alaska 99801

Dear Senators Kelly and Meyer:

This letter is in response to Committee questions during the February 19, 2014 Finance Committee hearing regarding the Capital Appropriation request for the Bogard Road Extension East, Reference No. 57375.

1. Is this the final phase of the project?

Yes, this is the final phase of this project. This request will provide the remaining funds needed to complete construction of 3.25 miles of road between the Glenn Highway in Palmer and Trunk Road.

2. Are there other funding sources supporting this project?

There are no other funding sources for this project other than the legislative grants provided up to this point.

3. Are water lines being run concurrently with the road extension?

Yes, the City of Palmer's water line is being extended along with this project. The city was provided a separate grant and the Matanuska-Susitna Borough is leveraging the design and construction efforts.

Thank you for the interest on these topics. If additional information is required please let me know.

Sincerely,

Administrative Services Director